
PINELLAS COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 
PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS BUREAU 

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

DATE: DECEMBER 27,2016 

TO: DISTRIBUTION 

FROM: CAPTAIN RAY WHITELEY '1<...,.; 
Professional Standards Bureau 

SUBJECT: RETURN TO DUTY FROM NON-DISCIPLINARY ADMINISTRATIVE 
RELIEF 

Effective December 27, 2016 at 0900 hours, Corporal Casey Hunter, #56330, and Deputy Brian 
Sudbrink, #56529, were removed from Non-Disciplinary Relief from Duty with Pay. Per Sheriff 
Gualtieri, Corporal Hunter and Deputy Sudbrink may return to normal duty status. 

This is in reference to SI-AS-16-006, dealing with the Discharge of a Firearm in the line of duty. 

DISTRIBUTION: 
Sheriff Bob Gualtieri 
Chief Deputy Dan Simovich 
Assistant Chief Deputy Sean Jowell 
Assistant Chief Deputy George Steffen 
Colonel Paul Halle 
Major Stefanie Campbell 
Major Dave Danzig 
Major Bill Hagans 
Major Rich Nalven 
Major Lora Smith 
Captain Dennis Fowler 
Director Jennifer Crockett 
Director Nancy Duggan 
Director Susan Krause 
Director Jason Malpass 
Director Julie U pman 
Shannon Lockheart, General Counsel 
Payroll 
Purchasing-Uniform Supply 
Corporal Casey Hunter 
Deputy Brian Sudbrink 
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